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1. The Director General has received a communication dated 7 January 2019 from the Permanent 
Mission of Pakistan to the Agency attaching a letter on the revision of Control Lists and the Statutory 
Regulatory Order (SRO) 891 (1)/2018 dated 5 July 2018, amending the Control Lists of Goods, 
Technologies, Material and Equipment related to Nuclear and Biological Weapons and their Delivery 
Systems contained in SRO 1142 (1)/2016 dated 18 November 2016. 

2. As requested, the communication, the letter and the Statutory Regulatory Order1 are herewith 
circulated for the information of all Member States.  

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
1 The Statutory Regulatory Order is available in English in the online version of this document. 

 
 

 

Atoms for Peace and Development 



No. 9-1/2019

Dear Director General,

Permanent Mission of Pakistan 

to the International Organizations 

Vienna, Austria 

7th January 2019

I would like to inform you that the Government of Pakistan has notified the
revised Control Lists of Goods, Technologies, Material and Equipment related to Nuclear
and Biological Weapons and their Delivery Systems as Statutory Regulatory
Order(SRO)891(1)/2018 dated 5 July 2018.
2. The Control Lists were initially notified in 2005 pursuant to the Export Control on
Goods, Technologies, Material and Equipment related to Nuclear and Biological
Weapons and their Delivery Systems Act - 2004 and subsequently revised in 2011, 2015
and 2016 by a standing inter-ministerial Joint Working Group. The revised Control Lists
were circulated by the agency as INFCIRC/832 on 30 November 2011, INFCIRC/890 on
9 November 2015 and INFCIRC/913 on 17 February 2017 respectively.
3. The revised Control Lists are completely harmonized with the lists maintained by
the Nuclear Suppliers Group (NSG), the Missile Technology Control Regime (MTCR)
and the Australia Group (AG).
4. Regular revision of Control Lists highlights Pakistan's policy to implement its
nationai and international non-proliferation commitments as a responsible nuclear state
and further strengthen regulatory controls over sensitive dual-use goods and technologies
in keeping with technological developments and international best practices.
5. Pakistan is facing acute power shortage as it is a fossil fuel deficient country. In
order to meet its enormously increasing energy needs and to support sustained economic
growth and industrial development, reliance on civil nuclear energy is an imperative.
Adherence to global non-proliferation, and nuclear safety and security standards, effective
and robust export controls and regime harmonization should facilitate international
cooperation for the peaceful applications of nuclear energy.
6. I would greatly appreciate if you could kindly arrange for circulation of this letter
and the enclosed Statutory Regulatory Order (SRO) to all the IAEA Member States as an
INFCIRC document, which is a manifestation of Pakistan's support for the objectives of
non-proliferation as well as the Statutory responsibilities of the IAEA.

H.E. Mr. Yukiya Amano,
Director General, 
International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA),
Vienna, Austria.

Addres : Hu/::eile 13. A-I /90 Vienna, 411\fna 

� 
Mansoor Ahmad�

Ambassador

Tel: (--B-1) 3687381-2: Fa,: { -t3- l) 3687376. 3671831: E111ai/:parep1·ienna a moju gu1· pk 
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